
Dear Faculty Colleagues,
The 2012 Distinguished Faculty Awards recognize
peers that have demonstrated innovation,
commitment to students and excellence in
teaching. It is the highest honor given to faculty
members at Santa Ana College. It is especially
valued because it is a peer award.
As the President of Santa Ana College, I am
humbled to call you colleagues. Santa Ana
College’s reputation for excellence is because
of your pride, dedication and commitment to our
students in the classroom. You demonstrate daily
the passion to learn and succeed. We continue to
be challenged to serve more students with fewer
operational dollars as a result of the fiscal shortfall
facing our state and our nation. I appreciate your
resilience to serve our students all the more during
this difficult time.
Thank you for your devotion to your field and
your loyalty to our students. By ensuring student
success, you make a difference!

As ever,

Erlinda J. Martinez, Ed.D.
President
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Dear Colleagues,
Academia is full of rich traditions and ceremonies.
One of the most important traditions that a
college can undertake is to recognize outstanding
achievement and performance by its faculty and
staff. For Santa Ana College, the annual Awards
for Excellence ceremony fulfills this purpose. It
recognizes the faculty members who were the
most accomplished in a number of specific
categories for 2012 and it singles out one faculty
member as the overall distinguished faculty
member for that particular year.
The selection process this year must have been
particularly difficult as there were excellent
candidates across the board. This is truly a
testament to the depth of the faculty talent at
Santa Ana College. Our students are fortunate
to have access to a faculty that is creative,
dedicated, and involved. I consistently hear
from students that what distinguishes Santa Ana
College from other colleges is that the faculty and
staff at SAC care about them. Students know
when faculty care about them and when they
are disinterested. I am proud that Santa Ana is
known as a college that cares about its students
and about their success.
Congratulations to all of the faculty members
who were selected this year for the 2012 Awards
for Excellence. John Wesley said, “Catch on fire
with enthusiasm and people will come from miles
to watch you burn.” There’s no doubt that the
faculty who were recognized in this year’s Awards
for Excellence are suffused with enthusiasm and
are burning brightly as an inspiration to us all!

Sincerely,
 

Raúl Rodríguez, Ph.D.
Chancellor
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Excellence



The Distinguished Faculty Award is the highest honor bestowed by 

colleagues upon a faculty member of Santa Ana College. Nominations 

submitted by SAC faculty and students are reviewed according to such 

criteria as awards and honors received, writing and publication, civic 

involvement, leadership experiences and other activities that demonstrate 

commitment to excellence in teaching

Distinguished 
Faculty 
Award

Gina Giroux
Professor, Nursing 

D.N.Sc., Nursing Science, University of San Diego
M.S.N., Family Health Nursing, University of San Diego
B.S.N., Nursing, California State University, Fullerton 

Gina has been a full-time faculty member in SAC’s Department of Nursing 
for the past 29 years. Presently, she is teaching the hospital-based portion of 
obstetrics, pediatrics, and community-based nursing in the second semester 
of the program. In this particular course, Gina spends immeasurable hours 
directing hands-on nursing care to patients by students in an acute care 
hospital setting. This content is specifically geared to Gina’s professional 
practice and benefits from her rich experiences in maternal-child nursing and 
across the nursing curriculum.

Working both as a registered nurse and college educator, Gina is completely 
devoted to providing holistic and safe care with utmost regard to the dignity 
and value of each life served. In the clinical setting with students, Gina 
is known for creating an atmosphere that invites life-long learning while 
challenging students to develop clinical reasoning and judgment. Gina has 
spent countless hours teaching, evaluating, and mentoring students to 
become safe and effective practitioners while developing passion for the 
profession.

For over two decades, Gina was the lead lecture instructor for the obstetrical 
content of the Nursing program before becoming the Project Director for 
the Center for Nursing Expansion and Innovation Grant and the Assistant 
Director of Nursing for the Extended Campus Program. As Project Director, 
Gina oversaw the activities associated with a multi-million dollar grant 
that funded the development and implementation of the nursing program 
expansion. She was essential in the creation of a case management 
approach to enhancing student success. Through the efforts of this grant, 
160 additional nursing students entered the program and the retention rate 
was a phenomenal 89%. In addition to the expansion arm of the grant, 
Gina also provided oversight to the innovation piece which included major 

MORE
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It is perhaps Gina’s own words that best showcase her dedication 
and gentle élan, “I have been very fortunate over the past 29 years 
to experience both faculty and administrative roles at SAC and the 
many activities that are inherent to both. I have put 100% of my 
talents and treasures into the Santa Ana College community and the 
community at large to develop my growth potential with the ultimate 
outcome benefiting the needs of students. I am looking forward to 
many more productive years at Santa Ana College during which time 
I will continue to be a role model for the college and the profession 
of nursing.”

Distinguished 
Faculty 
Award

Gina 
Giroux
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infrastructure changes to the Nursing Skills Lab and the creation of a 
simulation lab and computer lab.

Gina has represented the Nursing and Health Sciences Department on the 
Division Curriculum Committee, the Curriculum and Instruction Council, 
and the Teaching/Learning Committee. Currently she is the Curriculum 
Committee Representative for the Science, Mathematics, and Health 
Sciences Division and the co-chair of Standard I for the SAC Accreditation 
Report. She also served for many years on the Faculty Development 
Committee  involved with curriculum development funds for special projects. 
In spring 2011, Gina participated on a faculty panel for the Book of the Year, 
The Last Lecture by Randy Pausch. She spoke to attendees about finding 
her passion in the nursing profession, and how she works every day to find 
greater personal and professional fulfillment.

In addition to her teaching assignment, Gina has served as the Assistant 
Director of the Extended Campus Nursing Program for the past seven 
years. This program is a unique partnership for nursing education shared 
with St. Joseph Hospital in Orange which provides an effective alternative 
educational setting and schedule for students to complete the requirements 
for the Associate Degree in Nursing. Each Thursday evening during the 
academic year, Gina is present at St. Joseph Hospital to assure that the 
program objectives are being implemented with the highest of standards. 

Gina is very close to her immediate and extended family. She enjoys 
traveling and has many fond memories of Thanksgivings with her husband 
and two sons in Yosemite.

Congratulations to Gina 

for her dedication to her profession and her many 
accomplishments in the fields of Nursing and Education.



Patricia Waterman 
Professor, Art 

B.F.A., Illustration,
Art Center College of Design, Pasadena, California

Patricia Waterman has fifteen years of experience in teaching the core skills 
necessary to succeed as a professional 3D artist: 1) Modeling 2) Animation 
3) Texturing & Lighting and 4) Self-promotion. After receiving her Bachelor of 
Fine Arts Degree from the Art Center College in Pasadena, she developed 
her skills while working as a graphic artist, illustrator, digital 3D artist, and 
entrepreneur for ten years prior to entering academics. Patricia is also skilled 
in managing a 3D computer lab, with all of the technical issues involved. 
Her understanding of technical computer issues can be summed up in a 
comment she once made, “If you’re going to be a racecar driver, you have 
to understand the mechanics of the car”. She has years of proven success 
in marketing. She has expressed this know-how through the creation and 
marketing of her own graphic and advertising businesses, the University 
of California, Irvine’s Digital 3D Program and Santa Ana College’s 3D 
Modeling & Animation Program. Patricia founded two companies and is the 
author of every digital 3D course and certificate program offered during her 
employment at both colleges as well as the 3D Artist’s Guide to Real World 
Applications which was published in 2003. 

Beyond writing curriculum and certificates for Santa Ana College, she does 
whatever is necessary to build the program, from developing marketing 
materials, creating special events, to engaging in an array of community 
outreach events.  When Patricia isn’t in the classroom she can often be seen 
shooting off campus to the beach or to a student competition in her little 
red Mini Cooper with a license plate that reads GRRTFL. Most recently her 
students competed in the 2013 Vital Link Digital Media Arts Showcase where 
SAC’s 3d Modeling & Animation program scooped up 9 awards. 

Her success in building the program can be summed up with one fact; Santa 
Ana College’s 3D Modeling & Animation program is first in Google (after the 
paid listings) over millions of other businesses and products!

Distinguished 
Faculty Finalist

 

4

Congratulations to Patricia 
for her dedication to her profession and her many 

accomplishments in the fields of Digital Media and 3D Animation. 
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Adjunct 
Faculty 
Award 

Lynn Stewart 
Adjunct Faculty, Santa Ana College 
Global Business and Entrepreneurship 

MBA Global Business - Norwich University, Vermont (graduated cum laude)
B.A. Consumer Affairs/Marketing - California State University, Long Beach 

 
Lynn has spent the past thirteen years as an adjunct instructor at Santa Ana 
College (SAC) in the Global Business and Entrepreneurship department 
teaching marketing, international marketing and business writing and 
communication classes.

During her time at SAC she has been involved with major federal grants.  
Lynn enjoyed helping to design and develop the international business 
and marketing programs. She has worked on curriculum development and 
resource development, as well as student internships and skills development.  

 The focus of each class Lynn teaches is practical knowledge and ability. 
Because of her daily connection with local businesses, she is able to bring 
local company representatives for class projects, exposing her students to 
a real world perspective. Her goal is that all students leave the class with 
practical and marketable skills they can apply immediately and/or take to the 
university level. 

In addition to teaching, Lynn is currently a trade consultant/business advisor 
with the Long Beach Center for International Trade and Development (CITD) 
and Small Business Development Center (SBDC).  She counsels clients 
on business development, marketing, management and all aspects of 
international trade.  Additionally, she has served as a subject matter expert 
and faculty member for the Goldman Sachs 10,000 Small Businesses 

The Adjunct Faculty Award recognizes adjunct faculty who meet the 
following criteria:

Outstanding teaching abilities, which may include integrating 
technology, demonstrated student success, innovative teaching techniques 
and materials.

Contribution to the college, which may include acting as student club 
advisor, participation in committees, mentoring, leadership activities.

Other considerations, which may include community involvement, 
presentations, publications, and/or participation in professional 
organizations. 

Two awards are given; one to the credit program and one to the 
continuing education program. 

MORE
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program in Long Beach. She holds a NASBITE International Global 
Business Professional Certification (CGBP).  Her 20 years of business 
experience included a position as Director of International Sales and 
Marketing for an environmental company as well as her own consulting 
company.

What most people don’t know about Lynn is that she has studied martial 
arts.  When Lynn wears a different colored belt to class you are never sure 
if it is a fashion statement or a new martial arts level that she has attained.  
Lynn has been an important part of the GBE department at SAC and is a 
consummate team player.

Adjunct 
Faculty 
Award

Lynn
Stewart



Adjunct
Faculty
Award

John Tashima 
Adjunct Faculty, School of Continuing Education
ESL and High School Subjects

M.A. English - California State University, Long Beach
TESL Certificate - University of California, Irvine Extension
B.A. Literature/Creative Writing - University of California, Santa Cruz

John has been teaching English for the past nine years.  He began his 
career at SER Jobs for Progress, teaching Adult Basic Education (ABE) and 
GED preparation.  John then moved on to the Santa Ana College School of 
Continuing Education where he teaches ESL and high school-level reading 
and writing.  He also teaches ESL and composition at Cerritos College.

When the Basic Skills Initiative came to the School of Continuing Education, 
John was struck by the similarities between basic skills “best practices” and 
ESL teaching methods.  Feeling he could make a contribution, he joined 
the program, first as a researcher, then as a curriculum writer.  John worked 
on the committee that designed the courses for the basic skills reading lab 
and wrote three high school-level composition courses designed to move 
students from paragraph to college writing: Composition 1, 2 and 3.  
This year, John began work as the ESL Reading/Writing Facilitator for the 
School of Continuing Education.  Aside from providing assistance to ESL 
writing teachers, John has written the twenty SLO Rubrics that will be used 
to measure how well students in the ESL program are meeting objectives.  
In conjunction with the ESL department, he has also designed the training 
program that will help instructors complete the rubrics successfully.
John is also active in professional development, having facilitated a number 
of writing and basic skills workshops.  He also presented at the CATESOL 
Regional Los Angeles Conference in 2008 with Susan Gaer and Danna 
Weber.

In the classroom, John feels strongly that his most important task is to get 
students to trust him.  Students who trust their instructor become invested 
in their learning and allow themselves to move beyond memorization.  
John’s patience, warmth, and genuine interest in students’ lives goes a long 
way to establishing this, but he also believes that one of the best ways to 
get students to trust him is by engaging students visually, kinesthetically, 
interpersonally.  Students will understand and be ready to apply concepts 
better, but just as importantly, they will know they understand these concepts 
and see value in the classroom environment.

John lives in Santa Ana with “Ralphie,” a cat he rescued from the Centennial 
Education Center campus.  He has been writing the same novel for over ten 
years.
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Creative 
Expression

 Award 

Mike Maiocco 
Adjunct Faculty, Criminal Justice

M.S. Forensic Science, National University (in process)
B.A. Business Management and Marketing, Vanguard University 
of Southern California

Mike was born and raised in Santa Ana and attended Santa Ana College 
after high school taking general education and fire technology courses.  
Mike currently works for the Santa Ana Police Department as a Forensic 
Specialist/Crime Scene Investigator and is completing his 23rd year there.  
Mike has worked many violent crime scenes including but not limited to 
murders, fatal traffic collisions, sexual assaults, officer involved shootings, 
robberies, burglaries, domestic violence, and suicides.  During his time with 
the SAPD, he has worked in several ancillary positions as well including the 
Traffic Division, 911 Communications Section, Homeland Security Section, 
SWAT/Crisis Negotiation Team, and the Training Division as a First Aid/CPR/
AED trainer.  Mike also teaches seminars in crime scene investigation and 
the hiring process and can be found guest speaking at various functions and 
events.  Mike has received many awards including a police service medal of 
valor for attempting to extricate a teenage boy from a burning vehicle.  

Mike enjoys teaching and is excited knowing he is offering his students 
a reality based approach to law enforcement.  He not only educates the 
students with the theories behind the curriculum but prepares the student 
with the realities of what they can expect when they reach their occupational 
goals.  Mike has partnered with Police and Fire Publishing authoring a 
workbook to allow the students to use a hands-on approach to supplement 
their learning. 

CSI: Beyond the Yellow Tape, adopted at numerous colleges across the 
nation, offers students an opportunity to explore beyond the theories of a 
normal textbook and explains the reasoning as to why and how the actions of 
a crime scene investigator are performed. The book has several components 
that allow students to: 1) prepare for a career in law enforcement, 2) apply 
what they learn from the lectures in class, and 3) use it as a reference 
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The Creative Expression Award honors a faculty member whose prose, 

poetry, audio/video, artistic creations including dance, music, theatre, 

and/or photography has added to the current body of knowledge in her 

or his discipline and brought recognition to the institution or resulted in 

other noteworthy benefits by being published, exhibited or performed.   

MORE



manual in the future when they do get hired as a law enforcement officer.  
Mike wrote this textbook in an easy to read format while adding Quick 
Reference (QR) codes to each chapter so students can scan the QR 
code and watch the videos on their smart phone to reinforce the subject 
matter and what was lectured in class.  Chapter review questions and real 
scenarios were added for the students so they can understand the learning 
outcomes and stimulate critical thinking.  Finally, a “scent” page with various 
types of odors encountered at a crime scene has been incorporated into the 
book to prepare students for the realities of the job. 

Mike believes in taking each student’s education very seriously and 
understands the demands that college brings but also feels it is important 
to ready the students for the realities of life after college.  By using his 
textbook, Mike prepares his “law enforcement professionals in training” (his 
students) to be close to a real crime scene without exposing them to the 
dangers of the job and offers them advice on the best way to pursue their 
career goals. 
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Career & Technical 
Education 

Award 

Rick Manzano  
Professor, Department Chair
Paralegal Program

Juris Doctorate.  Southwestern University School of Law
B.S. Political Science, California State University, Los Angeles
AA History, Glendale Community College

Kristen Robinson
Assistant Professor 
Paralegal Department

Juris Doctorate, Brigham Young University, Provo, Utah
B.A. Southern Utah University, Cedar City, Utah 
A.S. Snow College, Ephraim, Utah

This American Bar Association Approved program is intended to prepare 
students to meet the California Business and Profession code regulations to 
be a Paralegal in the State of California.  A paralegal works under the direct 
supervision of a licensed member of the California State Bar in providing 
legal services to the public.

Students are actively involved in the expanded internship and work 
experience program.  Students are involved and are student members of 
the Orange County Paralegal Association, and one student is serving as the 
Student Co-Chair.  Students have served over 500 hours of volunteer service 
through the Legal Aid society.   The paralegal students are one of the top 
certificate and degree achievers for Santa Ana College. 

Faculty responsible for the program presently work with the Legal Aid 
Society of Orange County to provide internship students to assist in the 
providing of legal services to indigent and low income residence of Orange 
County.  This year Santa Ana College students under the supervision of 
Professor Robinson will have provided 500 hours of volunteer service to the 
community.  In addition our supervised work experience/internship students 
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The Career & Technical Education Award recognizes a faculty member 

or a group of faculty members whose program provides outstanding 

services to both students and the community.  

MORE
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have provided 1100 hours of service to the legal community.

Professors Manzano and Robinson complete 24 hours of certified continuing 
legal education in compliance with the California State Bar regulations.  Both 
are active members of the California State Bar and the American Association 
for Paralegal Education, and they regularly attend the regional conferences.  
Professor Robinson is a member of the Orange County Bar association 
and both are involved with the Orange County Paralegal Association.  The 
paralegal faculty represent the college at the Los Angeles/Orange County 
Workforce Development Leaders consortium.    Both Professors attend the 
work force development program meetings.  Professor Manzano is on the 
Distance Education Advisory committee.  Both professors are involved in the 
upcoming accreditation process for Santa Ana College:  Professor Manzano 
is the faculty co-chair for the Section 4 committee, and Professor Robinson is 
serving on the Standard 2A committee.  Professor Robinson also serves on 
SACTAC.  Both professors are certified to teach distance education courses 
as well as many of the department’s adjunct faculty.

The paralegal faculty represent the college at the Los Angeles/Orange 
County Workforce Development leaders.  Professor Manzano and Robinson 
help sponsor and facilitate the Orange County Paralegal Association student 
section conference at Santa Ana College twice a year.

There is an advisory committee comprised of members of the public and of 
the legal profession. The advisory committee meets a minimum of two times 
per year.  Student alumni are members of the advisory committee.  All of 
our adjunct professors work in the local community as either attorneys or 
paralegals.

The program is currently revising the brochure to reflect major changes in the 
program curriculum.  The web page now available on the SAC.edu web site 
has been completely revised in the Spring 2013 semester, and is still under 
development.  The planned web site will have links to job opportunities and 
networking opportunities for students.  The program also has a Facebook 
and LinkedIn page to support the program; Professor Robinson also has a 
twitter feed focused on legal issues. 

Rick Manzano has taught at Santa Ana College for 25 years.  His dedication 
to and longevity with the Paralegal program is respected by his peers.  He 
and his wife live in Orange, in her childhood home.  When he isn’t working 
he can be found in his kitchen preparing items carefully nurtured and grown 
in his backyard for the evening meal. 

Kristen Robinson has worked at Santa Ana College for two years.  She is a 
mother to two children, a kindergartener and a three year old.  

We congratulate the Paralegal Program’s faculty and staff for the excellence 
of their program, their dedication to their profession and the service to our 
students and community.

Career & Technical 
Education 

Award

Rick 
Manzano

Kristen 
Robinson
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Distinguished Faculty Award
Lynn Marecek, 2012
Suzanne Freeman, 2011
George Wright, 2010
Phil Hughes, 2009
Robert Jenkins, 2008
Glenn A. Doolittle Jr., 2007
Kathleen Patterson, 2006
John Acuna, 2005
Ross F. Macdonald, 2004
Ginger Osborne, 2003
Sandra Wood, 2002
Patricia Mansfield, 2001
Charles W. “Bud” Little Jr., 2000
Brian Kehlenbach, 1999
Lee Mallory, 1998
Todd Huck, 1997
John Smith, 1996
Sylvia Turner, 1995
Melinda S. Womack, 1994
Mary Anne Anthony, 1993
T. Stephen Eastmond, 1992
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 1991
Robert Ash, 1990
Richard Bates, 1989
Terry Bales, 1988

Thomas J. Osborne, 1987

Adjunct Faculty Award
Joseph Ascheman, 2012
Barbara Barone, 2012
Al Molina, 2011
Laura Menendez, 2011
Laurie Hassold, 2010
Carrie Patton, 2010
John Finch, 2009
Jennifer Gaudet, 2009
Julie Davis, 2008
Jose A. Lopez-Mercedes, 2008
Phil Marquez, 2007

Danna Weber, 2007

Publications Award
Lance Lockwood, 2012

Jinhee Trone, 2011
Elliott Jones, 2011
Javier Galvan, 2010
Lee Mallory, 2010
Rob Jenkins, 2009
Becky Ettinger, 2008
Ralph Osterkamp, 2008
Randal David, 2007
Rob Jenkins, 2007
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 2006
Lee Mallory, 2006
Javier Galvan, 2006
Javier Galvan, 2005
Javier Galvan, 2004
Patricia Waterman, 2004
Thomas Adams, 2003
Alan Caddell, 2003
Rob Jenkins, 2003
Staci Sabbagh, 2003
Cheryl Ooten, 2002
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 2000
Kay Ferrell, 1999
Grace Tanaka, 1999
Melinda Womack, 1999
Stewart Case, 1997
Mel Rollins, 1997
Javier Galvan, 1997
Irene Soriano, 1997
Evelyn Winkel, 1997
John Penn, 1987
Patricia Mansfield, 1996
Javier Galvan, 1996
Lynda Armbruster, 1995
Bonita Jaros, 1993
Lee Malory, 1992
Melinda Womack, 1992
Gregory Kishel, 1991
Jim Reach, 1991
George Wright, 1990
John Reseck, 1989
Barry Resnick, 1989
Lee W. Mallory, 1988
Bernard Schwartz, 1988
Thomas F. Adams, 1987
Shifra M. Goldman, 1987
Herbert H. Hoffman, 1987

Curriculum Development 
Award
Melanie Mower, 2012
Susan Gaer, 2012
Neil L Rogers, 2011
Rita Mitzner, 2011 
Catherine Emley, 2011
Cher Carrera, 2010
Sandon Larson, 2010
Sharon Brown, 2010
Madeline Grant, 2010
Glenn Doolittle, 2010
Ginni Mayne, 2009
Mary Anne Anthony and Lynn 
Marecek, 2008
Mike Everett, Lynn Marecek and Neal 
Rogers, 2007
Steve Bautista and Gwen Morgan-
Beazell, 2007
Philip Garnett, 2006
Henry Kim, 2006
Patricia Siguenza, 2006
Mike Everett, 2004
Lynn Marecek, 2004
Staci (Sabbagh) Johnson, 2004
Heather Gillette, 2003
Jeff McMillan, 2003
Eve Kikawa, 2003
Patricia Waterman, 2003
James Ford, 2002
Marylou Morris, Janet Trueman, and 
Dorothy McJenkin, 2002
Becky Haglund, 2001
Rebecca Miller, 2001
John Fries, 2001
Robert Jenkins, 2000
Charlotte Lynch, 2000
Aaron Macias, 2000
Virginia Robbins, 2000
Glen Hammonds, 1999
Leah Freidenrich, 1999
Mary Ellen Bobp, 1999
Neal Rogers, 1999
Lynda Armbruster, 1998
Sue Mendizza, 1998
Terry Tomlinson, 1998
Lynn Marecek, 1997
Sherry B. Allen, 1994
Karen Dennis, 1994
Kay Ferrell, 1994



Sharon B. Allen, 1993
Kay Ferrell, 1993
Roseann Cacciola, 1992
Terry Coleman, 1992
Betty Dixon, 1992
Cheryl Dunn, 1992
Jan Scott Hansen, 1992
Ethel Kilkeary-Hafner, 1992
Betty Mills, 1992
Hilda Roberts, 1992
Richard Bates, 1991
Donald Bargabus, 1990
Isaac Guzman, 1990
Mary Frances Gable, 1989
Rose Gee, 1989
Margaret McDonnell, 1989
Edward Mills, 1989
Joyce Zorger, 1989
Sharon E. Ford, 1988
Ben Glover, 1988
Myrna Sorensen, 1988
Terry Gleason, 1987
Hilda Roberts, 1987

Research/Travel Award
Glenn A. Doolittle Jr., 2002
Maria Hernandez, 2002
Javier Galvan, 2001
Javier Galvan, 1998
Tom Osborne, 1996

Professional Achievement Award
Todd Huck, 2012

Sandra Wood, 2011
Steve Bautista, 2010
Karen Dennis, 2010
Martha Vargas, 2010
Don Sneddon, 2009
Terry Bales, 2008
Charles W. “Bud” Little Jr., 2007
Richard Gorrie, 2006
Cheryl Donchey, 2005
John Howe, 2004
Gail Askew, 2003
Kathy Patterson, 2003
Don Sneddon, 2003
Thomas Adams, 2003
Cheryl Dunn, 2002
Dennis Gilmour, 2002

Julia Vercelli-Oklander, 2002
Judy Chitlik, 2001
Ramon Reza, 2001
James Harris, 2000
Sandra Wood, 2000
Steve Eastmond, 2000
Ginger Osborne, 1999
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 1999
Phil Garnett, 1999
Marguerite Albanez, 1998
Mary Castellanos, 1998
Brian Kehlenbach, 1998
Irene Malmgren, 1998
John Acuna, 1997
Todd Huck, 1997
Phillip Hughes, 1997
Virginia Starett, 1997
Grace Tanaka, 1997
Cheryl Ooten, 1996
Irene Malmgren, 1996
Merlin (Bud) Henry, 1996
Justo Frutos, 1995
Richard Keller, 1995
John Smith, 1995
Karen Dennis, 1995
John M. Espinosa, 1994
Regina Stanback-Stroud, 1994
Janie Perry, 1993
Melinda S. Womack, 1993
George Wright, 1993
Merlin (Bud) Henry, 1992
Hilda Roberts, 1992
Marguerite Albanez, 1991
Gloria Guzman, 1991
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 1991
Karen Dennis, 1990
Lee Mallory, 1990
John Reseck, 1990
Patrick Francois, 1989
Peggy Patterson, 1989
Terry Bales, 1988
Judy Anne Chitlik, 1988
Ginger Osborne, 1987
Thomas J. Osborne, 1987
John Penn, 1987

Career & Technical 
Education Award 
Automotive Technology
Glen Hammonds
Don Wilkes
Max Serrano
2012
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Speech Pathology 
Assistant Program
Monica Porter
2011

Fire Technology Program, 
2010

Occupational Therapy 
Assistant Program 
Michelle Parolise
2009

TV/Video Communications Program
Terry Bales
2008

Pharmacy Technology Program 
Developed by Gail Askew
KC Huynh-Dang
Deborah Rocha
Jody Jacobson Wedret and 
Dr. Cong-Minh “Justin” Phi
Anisa Latthitham
Nga “Linda” Nguey
2007

Office Services, Adult Basic 
Education, English as a Second 
Language, and Computer Applications 
at Santa Ana’s School of Continuing 
Education, 
Dena Montiel, Program developer
2006

International Business Program Glenn 
Doolittle and Madeline Grant 
2005

Nursing Program, 
Program developers: 
Mary Crook
Becky Miller
Gina Giroux
2004

Sabbatical Leave Award
Mayde Herberg, 2001
Tom Osborne, 2001
Patricia Mansfield, 1999
Patrick Crabb, 1998
Rebecca Miller, 1998
Sylvia Turner, 1997



Ann Vescial, 1996
Estelle Orr, 1994
Robert K. Gaughran, 1993
Mayde Herberg, 1993
Marjorie O. Rosberg, 1992
Thomas M. Hartnett, 1991
Eve Kikawa, 1991
James Utter, 1990
John Velasquez, 1990
Betty Dixon, 1989
Sylvia Turner, 1989
Nancy C. Cheng, 1988
Shifra M. Goldman, 1988
Carol McCormack, 1987

Professional Development Award/
Faculty Development Award
Todd Hck, 2012
Sharon Brown, 2010
Cher Carrera, 2010
Robert Jenkins, 2010
Susan Gaer, 2009
Richard Gorrie, 2006
Mary Castellanos, 2005
Rob Jenkins, 2005
Carol Lehrer, 2004
Jane Francis, 2003
Elissa Hassel, 2003
Shelly Jaffray, 2003
Cheryl Ooten, 2003
Ramon Reza, 2002
Susan Gaer, 2002
Todd Huck, 2001
Dennis Airey, 2000
Phyllis Blake, 1999
Richard Gorrie, 1999
William Blake, 1998
Phil Garnett, 1998
Ann Vescial, 1997
Wayne D. Gibson, 1994
Avril Lovell, 1994
Mary Anne Anthony, 1993
Sherry B. Allen, 1992
Eugene L. Isaacson, 1992
John Luxenberg, 1992
Ann Vescial, 1992
John Reseck, 1991
Kay Ferrell, 1990

John Reseck, 1989
Grace Tanaka, 1989
Joyce Earl, 1988
Thomas M. Hartnett, 1988
James Christian, 1987
Richard Gorrie, 1987
James Pugh, 1987

Emeritus Award in Professional 
Development
Jim Christian, 1995
Special Recognition Award in 
Curriculum and Instruction
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 2010
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 2002
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 1998
Bonita Nahoum Jaros, 1997

Commencement Speakers:
Suzanne Freeman, 2012
George Wright, 2011
Phillip Hughes, 2010
Rob Jenkins, 2009
Glenn A Doolittle Jr., 2008
Kathleen Patterson, 2007
Cher Carrera, 2006
Fernando Ortiz, 2005
Ginger Tredway Osborne, 2004
Gail Askew, 2003
Kathy Patterson, 2002
James Harris, 2001
Kelly Brandon, 2000
Cheryl Ooten, 1999
Emeritus Gloria Guzman, 1998
Tina Pham, 1997
George P. Wright, 1996
Angelina F. Veyna, 1995
John A. Velasquez, 1994
Gary Teigen, 1993
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Rancho Santiago 
Community College District

An
Overview

The Rancho Santiago Community College District has evolved into a 
comprehensive multi-college format, serving a population of more than 600,000 
residents in Central Orange County. The two-college existence of RSCCD was 
born July 1, 1997, when the former Santa Ana Campus returned to the name 
of Santa Ana College, and the Orange Campus became known as Santiago 
Canyon College. The multi-college structure also includes the continuing 
education facilities in Santa Ana and Orange, a Garden Grove Center, the 
Business and Industry Services Center, the new Marketplace Educational 
Center, and a multitude of convenient locations throughout the district.

RSCCD students enjoy the benefits of quality of instruction in a personalized 
atmosphere that fosters numerous opportunities for learning. Approximately 
3,000 classes offered each semester support associate degree and certificate 
programs that lead to transfer four-year colleges and universities, gainful 
employment, and many additional avenues for personal and professional 
enrichment.

Our commitment to excellence has its foundation in the quality of our 
professional faculty and staff, who provide the opportunities for students 
to realize their fullest potential, RSCCD is extremely proud of its tradition 
in providing the finest educational programs and services for our students, 
offering a comprehensive selection of educational service to the communities 
we serve.

A progressive institution serving a steadily expanding student population, 
RSCCD now enrolls more than 25000, students in college credit program, 
and more than 20,000 in continuing education classes for adult learner. 
Nearly 7,000 residents enroll in non-credit Community Services seminars and 
workshops, and each year approximately 500,000 individuals participate in 
activities held at our college facilities

RSCCD 
Board of Trustees

Arianna P. Barrios, President
Jose Solorio, Vice President
Lawrence R. “Larry” Labrado, Clerk
Claudia C. Alvarez
John R. Hanna
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Phillip E. Yarbrough
Ryan Ahari, Student Trustee
 
Raúl Rodríguez, Pd. D., Chancellor
Rancho Santiago Community College District

Erlinda J. Martinez, Ed.D., President
Santa Ana College

Program Administrator: Teresa Mercado-Cota
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